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23 October 2020 

Secretariat  
NSW Legislative Council's Portfolio Committee No. 7 - Planning and 
Environment 
Via email: PortfolioCommittee7@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Secretariat 

 

Subject:  Inquiry into the Warnervale Airport (Restrictions) Repeal Bill 2020 

Lake Macquarie City Council staff welcome the opportunity to make a written 
submission to the Committee's inquiry into the Warnervale Airport (Restrictions) Repeal 
Bill 2020 (the Bill). For your reference, attached is a copy of our submission to the 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment's recent review.  

Council staff recognise the Bill seeks a staged repeal of the Warnervale Airport 
(Restrictions) Act 1996 (the Act), and that the first stage is designed to resolve an issue 
around the airport's use by the Central Coast Aeroclub. Council staff will not comment 
on the commercial activities of the Warnervale Airport or on the impact of the Bill on the 
operations of Lake Macquarie Airport, which is privately owned.  

Our objective is to ensure, with or without legislation, Warnervale Airport is 
appropriately regulated to protect the rights and interests of residents and businesses 
affected by its operations. Of particular interest to staff are the rights and interest of 
Lake Macquarie residents and businesses in the Morisset and Wyee catchments, given 
the different ideas about Warnervale Airport expanding and potentially leading to direct 
flight paths of larger aircraft over these catchments. The Morisset and Wyee 
catchments are located within a 15km radius of the Warnervale Airport (refer to 
attached map).  

The Morisset and Wyee catchments are identified growth areas. Growth in these areas 
is identified in the Hunter Regional Plan, Greater Newcastle Metropolitan Plan and the 
Lake Macquarie Local Strategic Planning Statement. It is expected that a greater 
number of residents and businesses will exist in these areas in the future.  

Staff do not have an intricate knowledge of the statutory frameworks for airports but 
understand that the use of legislation to manage the Warnervale Airport is unique, 
albeit except for Sydney Airport. Other airports, including the Lake Macquarie Airport, 
are regulated by layers of Federal aviation instruments, State planning instruments and 
Local Environmental Plans.  
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As suggested in our previous submission, we believe the rights and interests of 
residents and businesses affected by Warnervale Airports operations can be protected 
by embedding adequate consultation requirements for the airport's owners to consult 
with Lake Macquarie City Council and those from the abovementioned catchments. An 
open and robust consultation process could help resolve many of the diverse and 
divergent views about the airport, particularly if the Civil Aviation Safety Authority can 
help educate stakeholders about how the airport will be regulated.  

Thank you again for the opportunity to make a submission. Representatives from 
Council are happy to participate in the upcoming hearing to discuss items raised in this 
submission.  

Yours sincerely 

Morven Cameron 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Map: Distance from Warnervale Airport to Wyee and Morisset Train Stations 

 








